

COLORADO

Spring 2020

Hi Everyone!

I hope everyone is ready, because ready or not, spring has sprung, and it's time to start planting and enjoying the warmer weather. Now don't forget about all the fun stuff for everyone to

enjoy this summer, like our Easter Egg Hunt, Movies in the Park. and more. There's something for everyone. So join your neighbors and have a great time! don't Also, forget about all the grants we have available



to help you help us make Garden City green.



Thank you, Your friend and Mayor, Fil Archuleta

essage from the ayor



SATURDAY APRIL 11 10 - NOON

More details inside!

Town of Garden City

SPRING CLEAN-UP DAYS

MAY 1 - 3

Time to get homes and yards cleaned up so you

can enjoy the beautiful weather. Dumpsters will be located in the Community Center parking lot. The Community Center is across the street from the Town Hall at 620 27th Street Road.

This is a free service to residents and businesses in Garden City.

Please be sure to get all of your garbage into the dumpsters and

keep the area clean. Items that are not allowed

in the dumpsters include toxic chemicals, paint, oil, appliances containing freon (refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners, etc), and batteries. Call the Town Hall at 970-351-0041 for more information on Weld County's Hazardous Materials collection site



Town Hall News

Meet Bonnie Sinjem

Bonnie is the new Deputy Clerk and Court Clerk with the Town of Garden City. Bonnie's years of experience as an emergency dispatcher in Sterling and in North Dakota are a great help to the Police Department and the Town. Bonnie has a 'business' of ferrets at home with her husband. 'Business' is the term for a group of ferrets; they don't make money with them.

Bonnie is a great asset to our team. She is pictured with Al the 3rd, our Town Fish.



Stephen Lewchuk recently celebrated his third anniversary with the Town of Garden City! So many changes in those three years. When Stephen started, his only Public Works concern was the Town Hall and Park. Now he has 8th Avenue, the Police Department and the Community Center in addition to his original responsibilities. Because he's done such a great job caring for our Town, he was promoted to the position of Physical Plant Operations Manager. Congratulations Stephen!

Leigh Sorensen is your neighbor and the newest member of the Board of Trustees. Leigh has lived in Garden City with her husband Gary for over 35 years!

FASTER ECC HUNT

April 11 from 10 - Noon

Fun for all ages! Separate hunts for little ones and the older kids. Find the golden egg and win a special prize. The Easter Bunny will be present for pictures, and there will be games with prizes for the kids This fun family event will be taking place at the Community Center.

Please let us know if you plan on joining us: 970-351-0041 or bonnie@townofgardencity.com.



National Night Out

August 4 5:00 p.m. at the Town Hall

Bootleggin' Days

September 11: 5 - 9 September 12: 12 - 8



Watch your mail, the website and Facebook for information on events as they get closer

2

2

0

E

COMMUNITY

COMMUNITY CENTER

Last October, the Town purchased the property across the street from Town Hall that was owned by Steve Mammen of Masterpiece Designs. We are excited to have this property as a community center for both residents and businesses. COMMUNITY GARDEN COMMUNITY CARE

• Town Hall Phone: 970-351-0041 • Police Dispatch Phone: 970-350-9600 X4

• Hours: 9 - 4 Mon-Wed, 9 - 6 Thu, 9 - 12 Fri. Closed 12 - 1 for lunch Mon - Thu.

• Website: townofgardencity.com